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We 're Building Community

VETERAN’S OPEN HOUSE
Please join us for the Annual Open House to commemorate
Veteran's Day, and our many troops currently serving the country.
We would like to welcome home any troops returning, and pay
tribute to the sacrifice made by so many.
PLEASE JOIN US
Monday, November 11, 2013
5:00 to 7:00 pm
Fremont Town Hall ~ 295 Main Street, Fremont NH
Please come by, share some thoughts and tributes, and join us for
light refreshments. Veterans, their families and friends are
cordially invited. All are welcome to attend.

For more information, or to help out with refreshments for this
event, please contact Jeanne at the Selectmen’s Office at 895-
2226 x 11. You can also send an email to
FremontTownHall@comcast.net

OFFICE CLOSURES
All Town Offices are CLOSED on Monday November 11, 2013
in observance of Veteran’s Day.
The Town Clerk is also CLOSED on Friday November 8, 2013.
Trash and recycling ARE on the REGULAR SCHEDULE during
the Veteran’s Day holiday week.

TOWN CLERK HOURS
THROUGH OCTOBER 31, 2013
Monday. 12 noon to 7:00 pm
Tuesday 12 noon to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 8:00 am to 2:00 pm
Thursday 12 noon to 7:00 pm
Friday 12 noon to 5:00 pm

BEGINNING NOVEMBER 1, 2013
Monday 12 noon to 7:00 pm
Tuesday 12 noon to 5:00 pm
Thursday 12 noon to 7:00 pm

Friday 12 noon to 5:00 pm

Please contact the office at 895 8693 if you have questions or
need information. Check the website for the most up to date
information.

SPRUCE UP MEMORIAL FIELDS DAY

Join the Fremont Parks & Recreation Commission and
dedicated volunteers as we work to further spruce up Memorial
Park and Ballfields. Do you have shrub clippers, a weed wacker,
brush hot or other equipment that will help us with the overgrowth
behind and through the field fences?

Bring your gloves, gear, energy and community spirit to the
park on Saturday November 3, 2013 from 9:00 am to noon. We
hope to see you there!

WWW.FREMONT.NH.GOV

MEET FREMONT’S NEW POLICE CHIEF

The Fremont Police
Department invites
you to meet Chief Jon
Twiss.

Please join us at the
Fremont Safety
Complex, 425 Main
Street in Fremont
from 10:00 am to
noon on Saturday
October 26".
Light refreshments will
be served. Contact
Mary Wheaton-Pinder
at 895 2229 or Heidi
Carlson at 895 2226 x
10 for more
information.

We look forward to seeing you!

FREMONT HALLOWEEN PARTY
The Fremont Parks & Recreation Commission would like you to
join in a community event for Halloween! The Commission will
host a family Halloween Costume Dance & Party from 6:00 to 8:00
pm on Friday October 25, 2013 at the Spaulding & Frost Office
Complex, 25 Spaulding Road Unit 14 in Fremont, in the left (end)
unit. You will see the lights and decorations! Thank you to KTM
Properties who has graciously donated use of the space.

The cost is $2.00 for adults (to help defray the cost of the new
town outdoor theater system) and children are free. Families are
encouraged to attend.

You can expect a DJ and lots of raffles to some great local
restaurants, SPA treatments, auto detailing, local ice cream
shops, and gift baskets tool! We will also have a door prize for the
adult tickets sold and a prize for the best adult costume and best
kiddo costume.

Light snacks and beverages will be provided and each child will

ages welcomel!!!

Fremont Trick or Treat
Wednesday October 30th
from 5:00 to 8:00 pm

Be careful and have fun!

"CONSERVATION COMMISSION’S
SMITH PROJECT

The Fremont Conservation Commission and Open Space
Committee have a YouTube slide show about the Smith Project
and Spruce Swamp
at: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7ImI9b5ddpo




FREMONT FOOD PANTRY
NEEDS YOUR HELP

The Fremont Food Pantry is working to replenish their shelves for

the upcoming Thanksgiving and Christmas Holiday Baskets. this
summer. If you would like to help the Food Pantry by donating
items, the following is a list of items needed at the present time:

Peanut Butter Jelly
Tuna Mayonaise
Cereal Juice

Macaroni & Cheese Baked Beans

Hamburger Helper Pasta
Pasta Sauce Laundry Soap
Paper products Gift cards

Gift Card to Hannaford;, Market Basket or Walmart

For the upcoming holiday season, we need:

Turkeys Stuffing mix
Gravy Cranberry Sauce
Vegetables

Gift cards to Hannaford, Market Basket or Walmart

Food donations can be dropped off at'the Fremont Town Hall
during normal business hours. If you would like more information on
how you can help, please contact Debbie at 895 3825 or Stephanie
at 895 4454. All calls to the Fremont Food Pantry are confidential.

If you would like to arrange for a holiday basket for your family,
please contact Debbie at 895 3825 or Stephanie at 895 4454,
Thanksgiving baskets will be distributed on Sunday November
24,2013 at 5:00 pm; and Christmas baskets on Sunday December
22, 2013 at 5:00 pm. Please call ahead to add your name to the list.

FREMONT GARDEN CLUB STARTS NEW
SEASON
ey

The FGC held their first meeting of the season at the Fremont
Public Library on September 24th. After a short business meeting,
Guest Speaker, Art Scarpa of Reading, MA, presented a very
interesting program on miniature houseplants from around the world
and shared secrets of keeping plants blooming inside all year round.

Refreshments were provided by Pat Richmond and Carolyn Carr.
The next meeting will be held on October 22™. All are welcome!

FREMONT 250TH COMMITTEE
FREE FUEL RAFFLE

The Fremont, NH 250th Anniversary Committee is pleased to
announce that Bridget Paine of Fremont won the recent $1,000 Free
Fuel Raffle that the Committee sponsored as a 250th fundraiser.
The Committee thanks all those who supported the fundraiser and
our congratulations to the Paine Family.

FRIENDS OF THE FREMONT LIBRARY

NEWS & UPDATES

A FUNDRAISER for the Friends of the Fremont Library will take
place on Wednesday November 6, 2013 at the Tuckaway Tavern
& Butchery in Raymond. No coupons necessary simply tell the
wait staff or the check out person you are there because of the
Fremont Library and the Friends will receive a portion of each check.
Please consider purchasing some food or going out for lunch or
dinner at the Tuckaway on November 6 and help raise money for the
Friends.

LIGHTHOUSES OF NEW ENGLAND

On Tuesday November 19" at 6:30 PM the Fremont Library will
present an informative and enlightening program “Lighthouses of
New England and the People Who Kept Them"

Traditional lighthouse keeping is a way of life that is fading into
the past with automation. Jeremy D'Entremont, author and
lighthouse historian, will present an overview of the history of New
England's historic and picturesque lighthouses with a primary focus
on the colorful and dramatic stories of lighthouse keepers and their
families. Jeremy's presentation will feature past and present images
of the lighthouses, as well as video clips. There will also be
discussion of the present-day lighthouse preservation efforts of
the American Lighthouse Foundation and other organizations.

Jeremy D'Entremont is a leading expert on New England's
historic lighthouses. He is the author of more than a dozen books,
including The Lighthouse Handbook: New England and Ocean-Born
Mary: The Truth Behind a New Hampshire Legend. His website,
"New England Lighthouses: A Virtual Guide," at
www.newenglandlighthouses.net, was launched in 1997. Heis the
historian and past president of the American Lighthouse Foundation,
and founder of the Friends of Portsmouth Harbor Lighthouses. He
has appeared on the History Channel, the Travel Channel, Public
Television, and National Public Radio speaking about lighthouses
and maritime history.

The New Hampshire Humanities Council has provided a grant to
the Friends of the Fremont Library to bring this wonderful program to
our community. This program is free and open to the public. It will be
held at the Fremont Library,

FUDGE FOR CHRISTMAS

Looking for a yummy Christmas present or just something
extra delicious? This year the Friends will sell fudge from The
Mill Fudge Factory in Bristol, NH. Their fudge comes in many
flavors and is considered New Hampshire's favorite handcrafted
artisan fudge. We will take orders from November 14 through
Tuesday December 3. You can obtain an order blank at the
Fremont Library or call Pat Gerety at 603 244-2205.

The fudge orders will be available for pick up at the Fremont
Library on Friday December 20 and Saturday December 21.

JOIN THE FRIENDS
If you have an interest in helping your local library, we hope you
will consider joining the Friends of the Fremont Library. We meet at
the library on the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm. For more
information call Warren Gerety 603 244-2205 or email us at
friendsofthefremontlibrary@gmail.com.

FREMONT PLAY GROUP

Come join the Fremont Playgroup on Fridays from 9:30 to
11:00 am. Your child(ren) can enjoy a story, snack, craft, and play
time with other children from the community, for ages newborn to
five. If you would like more information send Karen Wheeler an

email at fremontplaygroup@gmail.com or like Fremont Playgroup on
facebook.




WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA

Remember, Honor, and Teach is the mission of the Wreaths
Across America Program. Through this program wreaths are placed
on the gravesites of veterans during the holiday season.
Ceremonies honoring servicemen and women, both past and
present, are held at veterans memorial monuments across the
nation. These events coincide with the annual ceremony and laying
of wreaths at Arlington National Cemetery in our nation’s capital on
the second Saturday in December.

This year we would like to place wreaths on the veterans’
gravesites in Fremont and East Kingston. A fundraising effort is
being coordinated by Gerry Tilley, a Fremont resident, in association
with the Peoples United Methodist Church in Fremont and the East
Kingston Community United Methodist Church. The Fremont and
East Kingston Selectmen and Cemetery Trustees have approved
this project.

Approximately 225 veterans are buried in Fremont and 145
veterans in East Kingston. With your help we will be able to honor
each of them with a wreath of remembrance. Wreaths cost $15
each. Ten dollars pays for the construction and delivery of the
wreath. The remaining $5 will be used to support two local Veterans
Centers that provide for the needs of our homeless veterans.

Assistance can occur in a variety of ways. Community members
and groups are needed to unload the truck when the wreaths are
delivered, to place the wreaths on the gravesites in December and
remove them in the spring, and to purchase of one or more wreaths.

We encourage not only adult participation, but look forward to
the participation of our youth. This project provides the opportunity
for our children to understand that the sacrifices made by our
servicemen and women have secured the freedoms we are
privileged to experience in our country today. Their participation
ensures that our veterans will be remembered and honored in the
years to come.

Please order a wreath or volunteer your services. Your gift will
not only remember and honor those veterans who have passed on,
but will also provide food, shelter, and clothing for our homeless
veterans.

Please call Gerry Tilley at 603 895 6658 for further information.

BUDGET COMMITTEE
MEMBERS NEEDED!

There are currently two vacancies for volunteer, appointed
positions to the Fremont Budget Committee, through the March 2014
Town Meeting season. In general, the position requires attendance
at 14-16 evening meetings per year, busiest during the budget
season between September and January annually; and quarterly the
rest of the year. This is an extremely important time of year for
the Committee, and we need your help to fill these seats.

The Fremont Budget Committee is accepting letters of interest
from any Fremont resident who may have knowledge in financial
matters or interest in such a position. A desire to serve the
community and an interest in finances and budgetary matters of the
Town and School District are a must. You must be a registered
voter in Fremont.

Interested candidates should address a letter to the Fremont
Budget Committee Chairman as soon as possible, and send them by
regular mail to: Chairman, Fremont Budget Committee, PO Box
120, Fremont NH 03044-0120; or to FremontTA@comcast.net if
sent by email. Please provide contact information and any
background and personal information that you would like to share to
introduce yourself to the Committee. Following the completion of the
term in March, the positions return to elected terms of varying
lengths. The positions remain open until filled by appointment of the
remaining Budget Committee members.

Questions can be directed to the Selectmen’s Office at 895 2226
x10. Interested candidates are also highly encouraged to attend
any Committee meetings as posted in this Newsletter and on the
Town’s website at www.Fremont.nh.gov.

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETINGS
The Budget Committee has set their schedule for the upcoming
season. The Committee will meet on Wednesday evenings at 7:00
pm in the main floor meeting room at the Fremont Town Hall as
follows:
October 23, 2013
October 30, 2013
November 6, 2013
November 13, 2013 — begin School budget
November 20, 2013
December 4, 2013
December 11, 2013
December 18, 2013
January 8, 2014
January 15, 2014
Thursday January 16, 2014 if needed for continuation of the Public
Hearing, or in case of inclement weather.

The Public Budget Hearing for the Town and School District
budget review will be held on Wednesday January 15, 2014 at the
Fremont Town Hall at 7:00 pm. If a second night is needed for
completion, or there is inclement weather, Thursday January 16,
2014 has also been reserved for the meeting.

2014 DELIBERATIVE SESSION

Mark your calendar for the Town’s 2014 Deliberative Session to
be held at 7:00 pm on Wednesday February 5, 2014. In case of
inclement weather, the meeting will be held on Thursday February 6,
2013 at 7:00 pm. The meeting will be held at Pettengill Hall in the
Ellis School, 432 Main Street in Fremont.

Town Petition Warrant Articles are due in the Selectmen’s Office
by 12 noon on Tuesday January 14, 2014.

Contact SAU 83 for details on the deadline time and location for
filing of School District Petition Warrant Articles.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULES

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

A reminder that the Town Clerk will be CLOSED on
WEDNESDAYS beginning November 1, 2013.

THANKSGIVING WEEK

During the week of Thanksgiving, all Town Offices will be closed
on Thursday and Friday November 28 and 29, 2013.

The Town Clerk/Tax Collector will be open on Monday 11/25 from
noon to 7:00 pm and Tuesday 11/26 from noon to 5:00 pm.

Selectmen will meet on Tuesday November 26 at 6:00 pm for
urgent business only.

Trash and recycling are delayed one day during the Thanksgiving
holiday week.

CHRISTMAS WEEK

During the week of Christmas, all Town Offices will be closed on
Tuesday and Wednesday December 24 and 25.

Planning and Zoning and the Building Inspector’s Office will be
closed throughout the week of December 23 to 27, 2013.

The Town Clerk’s Office will also be closed on Thursday
December 26, 2013. The Town Clerk will only have hours on
Monday 12/23 from noon to 7:00 pm and Friday 12/27 from noon to
5:00 pm.

Trash and recycling will be one day delayed during the week of
Christmas.

NEW YEARS WEEK

All Town Offices will be closed on Wednesday January 1, 2014

for the New Years holiday.




NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION DEADLINE
Due dates for the Fremont Monthly Newsletter have been added

to the MEETINGS CALENDAR on the Town’s website. Generally
the deadline is the 15" of each month, for the following month’s
Newsletter publication. This date can vary depending on the
Selectmen’s meeting date for review, and any special publication
deadlines. Be sure to check the date on the calendar so you can
submit your news in time! Go to www.Fremont.nh.gov and click on
the Town Calendar link at the top of the page.

GLEN OAKS TOWN FOREST CLOSED

The Conservation Commission is overseeing a managed timber
harvest on approximately 75 acres of the Glen Oaks Town Forest
with the help of Forester Charlie Moreno. A public bid process was
undertaken with four respondents. The work has been awarded to .
Fred LeClair & Sons Logging of Fremont. .

Work is anticipated to begin shortly, and while it is in progress, all
trails within the marked are area CLOSED during the day while
logging operations are in progress. The area will be signed at the
kiosk at the end of Andréski Drive and in within the cut section.

Please observe all posted signage and-say out of the area during
the day once the operation begins.

FREMONT HISTORICAL SOCIETY
MEETING NOVEMBER 12TH
PROGRAM: INTERESTING HISTORICAL FACTS ON

ROCKINGHAM COUNTY TOWNS PART Il
F.H.S President Matthew E. Thomas will present Part Il of a talk
on fascinating little known facts on various Rockingham County
Towns at the next meeting of the Fremont Historical Society on
Tuesday, November 12, 2013 at 7:30 pm in the Fremont Public
Library Community Room.

Admission is free and history enthusiasts are always welcome to
attend. Learn about devastating fires, horrific murders, colorful
people, riots, celebrations, tragedies, and a variety of intriguing little
known facts that make southeastern New Hampshire so chock-full
of amazing early American history. Refreshments will be served.
For more info please call the FHS at 895 4032.

FREMONT 250TH ANNIVERSARY
COMMITTEE MEETING NOVEMBER 19TH

Fremont's 250th Anniversary Celebration is fast approaching in
June 2014. The Committee will hold its next meeting on Tuesday,
November 19th at 6 pm at the Fremont Safety Complex Meeting
Room. ANYONE interested in lending a helping hand to this historic
upcoming event are welcome to attend our meetings-and lend their
expertise or muscle to a variety of celebratory activities that will take
place.

There is a lot of planning and organizing needed to make this
event special. Your help will be much appreciated as it truly takes
the entire community to run a worthy celebration.

Check out the webpage for our newest fundraising effort, the
North VS South Challenge! Check our webpage at
http://www.fremont250thcelebration.org/

For more info please call Fremont 250th Chairman Matthew
Thomas at 895 4032.

TAX RATE
We are in the tax rate setting queue, but do not have an
appointment with the State. The Town will be processing second
issue tax bills as soon as NH DRA sets the rate. Be looking for
press release information to be posted on the Town’s website.

TRASH CONTRACT UPDATES

The Town’s current contract with Waste Management for trash
and recycling collections ends on December 31, 2013. In

- September, an RFP was posted for the contract for the coming

years. Bids were due on October 17, 2013 and are currently being
reviewed and tabulated. :

Watch for more information on the contract award and details of
the vendor and any possible changes to collections, or collection
days. The new contract would begin January 1, 2014 once
awarded.

SIGN UP FOR THE NEWSLETTER TO BE
DELIVERED TO YOUR INBOX!

- Due to budget constraints, the Fremont Newsletter is only mailed
a couple of times per year, but it is still published on a monthly basis.
Sign up to receive notification so that you don’t miss any issues!

To sign up for the electronic notification of the Newsletter, follow
these steps:

1. Click on “Subscribe to E-Alerts” from the home page (left
side navigation bar) of the Town'’s website at
www.Fremont.nh.gov.

Click on “Add my name to a list”

Enter your email address

Check off boxes of all material you want to receive. Be
sure to include “Town Newsletter” to get the monthly
newsletter.

5. Hit “send my request”

6. You will get an email back from the web hosting site that
you MUST REPLY TO in order that your email address is
added to the distribution list.

7. Once you compete all of these steps, you will get an email
each time one of the items is posted to the website. When
you click on the link in your email, it will take you directly to
the Newsletter, or other news item you have subscribed to.

You can also subscribe to TOWN NEWS and you will be notified
when any new information is posted to the homepage of the website
or emergency news is posted. This includes unanticipated office
closures, changes to office hours, some events, and news updates.

You can unsubscribe at any time using the same process, and
choosing “Remove my name.”

calia g

TRUSTEE OF TRUST FUNDS VACANCY

There is currently a one year term open for Trustee of Trust
Funds. This is an elected position with a current vacancy that will be
filled by appointment by the Board of Selectmen. In general, the
position requires attendance at quarterly Trustees meetings, review
and decision-making on trust fund policy and investments, and year
end annual financial reporting to the Town and State. A $125
annual stipend is available for the position.

The Fremont Board of Selectmen is accepting letters of interest
from any Fremont resident who may have knowledge in financial
matters or interest in such a position. A desire to serve the
community and an interest in finances a must. You must be a
registered voter in Fremont.

Interested candidates should address a letter to the Fremont
Board of Selectmen as soon as possible, and send them by regular
mail to: Trustee Search c/o Fremont Board of Selectmen, PO Box
120, Fremont NH 03044-0120; or to FremontTA@comcast.net if
sent by email. Please provide contact information and any
background and personal information that you would like to share to
introduce yourself to the Board. Following the completion of this
term in March 2014, the position returns to an elected term. The
position remains open until filled by appointment of the Board.

Questions can be directed to the Selectmen’s Office at 895 2226
x 10 or to Patricia Martel, current Trustee Bookkeeper, by email at
martel4@comcast.net.




LAND USE BOARDS NEED YOUR HELP!

The Zoning Board of Adjustment and the Planning Board both
have openings for Board Members and Alternate Board
Members.

Are you interested in Fremont's Zoning and Planning and land use
endeavors?

Are you a resident of the Town and a registered voter?

Do you have the desire and the time to dedicate to the community?

The Planning Board meets at 7:00 pm on the first and third
Wednesdays of each month. In addition to hearing and working
through subdivision and site plan review applications the Planning
Board is responsible for the ongoing process of updating the
Subdivision, Excavation, Driveway, Site Plan Review Regulations
and the Master Plan. They are also responsible for the Capital
Improvements Plan and for any amendment to the Fremont Zoning
Ordinance to be put before the voters of the Town.

The Zoning Board of Adjustment meets at 7:00 pm on the fourth
Tuesday of each month and also conducts a site visit for each
application. This Board deals strictly with the Zoning Ordinance and
hears requests for relief of the Ordinance in the form of applications
for Special Exceptions, Variances, Appeals from Administrative
Decisions, and Equitable Waivers of Dimensional Requirements.

The process for becoming a Member of any Board or
Commission is for the candidate to sit in on several meetings to see
if he/she feels it is something he/she wants to pursue. If the Board
Members agree with the appointment, they issue a recommendation
to the Board of Selectmen, the candidate meets briefly with the
Selectmen and if they agree the appointment is drawn for signature
by the Selectmen.

The positions require dedication, the desire to implement and
work with the Town's regulations, ordinances and procedures, and a
willingness to participate in community issues. This knowledge can
be gained as you attend meetings and become familiar with
regulations and ordinances.

Contact Meredith Bolduc at 895-3200 x 17 for more information.
You can see her during business hours in the Land Use Office in the
basement level of the Town Hall or contact her by email at
FremontPZ@comcast.net.

Additional information, minutes, and regulations can be seen on
the Town'’s website at www.Fremont.nh.gov and clicking on Planning
Board or Zoning Board pages.

RIGHT-oF-WAY UPDATES

As we approach the winter season, please be sure all
obstructions are cleared from the right-of-way, including.landscaping
materials, basketball hoops, dumpsters, etc. The winter plow
season is not too far off, and the Highway Department is NOT
responsible for damage to any item within the Town’s right-of-way.

Please be sure that your garbage toter and recycle bins are out
of the way on snow days. On storm days Waste Management does
notify the Town if they curtail operations, and it is posted on the
Town’s website, or you can contact Jeanne at 895 2226 x 11 to find
out of collections are on. We also post this on the “emergency
news” portion of the website (the red banner on the home page);
and you will receive an email of this notification IF you sign up to
receive Emergency News from the website. (Directions on how sign
up are located in this newsletter).

PEPPERMINT PONIES 4H HORSE CLUB

Does your child love horses? Girls, boys 5 - 18 years are
welcome to club meetings to learn more about horses, ponies, 4-H
group, hands-on activities. No experience or horse ownership
necessary. Club meeting are held from 6:00 to 8:00 pm the 2" and
4" Monday of each month, year round. Participate in 4-H exhibits at
Stratham and Deerfield Fairs, 4-H Riding Club, 4-H Horse
Apprentice, 4-H Horse Shows and 4-H Summer Horse Day Camp.
Questions, contact Jan Brubacher, Leader, Instructor, Owner 603
303 1584, j.brubacher@comcast.net, For more information and to
sign-up for meeting announcements go to
www.4hpeppermintponies.org or www.northroadfarm.com. Financial
Aid available.

Stop by and visit the horses and ponies. Guests, friends and
family welcome! Peppermint Ponies 4-H Club is a registered non-
profit organization affiliated with the UNH Cooperative Extension,
Brentwood, NH est. 2004.




Town Hall Office Hours

Tel: 8952226 ~ Fax: 895 3149
Selectmen's Office VM 10, 11
Mon & Fri 8:00 am to 12 noon
Tues & Wed 8:00 am to 4:00 pm
Thurs 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

FremontTA@comcast.net
FremontTownHall@comcast.net

Tax Collector 895 3200 X 14
Thurs eves 5:00 to 7:00 pm
FremontTax@comecast.net

Town Clerk 895 8693 VM 15,16 -
New hours beginning November 1°
Mon & Thurs 12 noon to 7:00 pm
Tues & Fri 12 noon to 5:00 pm
FremontClerk@comcast.net

Bldg & Planning 895 3200
Building Inspector VM 18
Tu/Th 8:30 to 10:00 am and 1:00 to
4:00 pm; Weds eves 5:00 to 7:00 pm
and by appointment
FremontBl@comcast.net

Planning & Zoning VM 17

Tues, Weds, Thurs 8:30 am to 12:30

pm; Tues 1:00 - 4:30 pm
FremontPZ@comcast.net

Health Bob Meade 895 3200 x 18
Welfare By appt 895 3200 x 12

Town & Department Contacts

Police Department 895 2229
Fax 8951116
Mon — Fri 8:00 am to 4:00 pm
EMERGENCY dial 911

Fire Rescue Business 895 9634
Office Hours M/Th 5:00 to 7:00 pm
Raymond Disp 895 4222 Non-Emerg

Highway Dept - Road Agent
Mark Pitkin 300 7429

Fremont Public Library
Tel 895 9543 ~ Fax 895 0549
Mon noon to 6 pm/ Tu & Th 1 to 8 pm
Wed & Fri9 amto 5 pm
Sat 9 amto 2 pm
www.fremontpubliclibrary.org

Food Pantry Debbie 895 3825
Stephanie 895 4454

Ellis School 895 2511 sau83.org
432 Main Street
SAU #83 8956903 Fax 895 6905
5 Hall Road Suite 1 Fremont NH

Post Office 895 2094
Mon - Fri 8:30 - 11:30 am / 2:00 - 4:30
pm Sat 8:30 to 11:00 am
Lobby open 8-4:30 wkdays / 8-11 Sat
FAA fremontathletics@yahoo.com
Trash Pickup & Recycling — Waste
Management of NH - 800 847 5303

MEETING SCHEDULE
Town Hall — Main Floor
Parks & Recreation 7:00 pm
Nov 12 Dec 10

Open Space 7:00 pm
Nov 5

Energy Comm 7:00 pm
Oct 29

Trustees of Trust Funds 6:00 pm
Oct 23
Town Hall - Basement Mtg Room
Cemetery Trustees  4:00 pm
Dec 2
Conservation Comm 7:00 pm

Nov 4 Dec 2
Planning Board  7:00 pm

Oct 23 Nov 6, 20
Selectmen 6:00 pm

Oct 24% 31  Nov 7* 14, 21* 26*
* denotes worksession / no appts
Zoning Board  7:30 pm
Oct 22 Nov 26
Fremont Public Library
Library Trustees 4" Weds 7:00 pm
Supervisors of Checklist 7:00 - 7:30
pm Nov5 Dec 3
Friends of Library 1% Tues 7:00 pm
Garden Club 4" Tues 7:00 pm
Sept through April
Fremont Safety Complex
250" Comm 37 Tuesday 6:00 pm
Nov 19 Dec 17 Jan 21




